

"Learning Together, Learning for Life"



Mablins Lane Community Primary School Newsletter ~ 17th June 2022

Dear Parents and Children,

This week has seen us welcoming parents back into school again for school assemblies for EYFS, Year 1 & Year 4. It's been quite emotional and we are all so incredibly proud of each and every child. We can't wait for next weeks assemblies. We have also begun the program of events to welcome our new EYFS children into school. Year 3 have also been on their residential this week. It really feels like school is getting back to normal.

Assembly Shout Outs



EYFS

Ella, Marcus & Darcey

Year 1

Evelyn, Jake & Jack

Year 2

Harvey, Bernie & Oliver

Year 3

SW Whole Class, JM Whole Class, JE Whole Class

Year 4

Oliver, Quinn & Leon

Year 5

Ruby, George & Perry

Year 6

Whole Year Group

Rainbow Room

RR Sports visit children

Thought of the Week



Sunny weather - sun cream, hats & waterbottles

SUMMER'S HERE!
REMEMBER:
SUN CREAM
SUN HAT
WATER BOTTLE

Year 3 Residential

Year 3 have been on residential to Tattenhall this week, each class spending a night away. They've had a fun packed schedule of forest school activities including:-

- Mature walks
- Fire skills
- Toasting marshmallows on the campfire
- Games on the field



Year 3 Tattenhall Residential







Year 6 Make a £ Grow

Year 6 have been young entrepreneurs this week, making their pounds grow with lots of interesting and enterprising ideas. Thanks to all the children and parents that have helped make this years Make a £ Grow so successful.





















School Assemblies

We had singing (and signing), dancing and dressing up in the assemblies. The children all shared their favourite memories and celebrated their year groups.

EYFS ASSEMBLY



YEAR 1 ASSEMBLY



YEAR 4 ASSEMBLY



VACANCIES

Governor Vacancy

We still have vacancies on our board of Governors. Please contact us for more information.

School Vacancy

Mablins Lane School – Site Manager – Jobs Go Public http://www.jobsgopublic.com/vacancies/289815?source =1531&type=email

Parking around School - UPDATE!

We've had some issues about parking again this week. Please be reminded that the Eight Farmers pub car park has been made available for school drop off / pick up

parking. Many thanks to Lisa and her team at the pub for allowing us to use this facility.

Also please remember that staff are only trying to keep children, parents and members of the public safe. We ask for your understanding and kindness at drop off and pick up times.

Mablins PTA News



SCHOOL LUNCHES

Week 2 **MONDAY** Mini Omelette Lean & Green **Melting Moment** Popovers with Salad Mac & Cheese (v) with Fruit Chunk Potatoes (v) (v) **TUESDAY** Sweet & Sour Summer Fruit Chicken with Rice or Tuna Grab Bag Flapjack **Noodles WEDNESDAY** Roast Gammon, Chocolate & Mandarin Puddle Mash & Roast Potatoes & Gravy Pudding **THURSDAY** Fruity Pork Curry Frozen Yoghurt With Rice & **Turkey Grab Bag** Ice Cream

Fish / Salmon

Fish Fingers with

Chips & Beans or

Peas

Lemon Bite

Biscuit or

Organic Yoghurt

Cous Cous

FRIDAY

BBQ Chicken in a

Soft Tortilla Boat

With ½ portion of

Chips

EYFS, Y1 &2 ENTITLED TO FREE SCHOOL MEALS
Y3, 4, 5 &6 MEALS COST £2.40
PLEASE PAY IN ADVANCE VIA THE
CHESHIRE EAST EPAYMENT

JOY'S NOTICEBOARD FRIDAY TREAT

JOY WILL BE SELLING ICE LOLLIES ON FRIDAY LUNCHTIMES FOR 50P.

School Packed Lunches

Can we remind parents that children **should not** be bringing in sweets and fizzy drinks as part of their packed lunches!

Reporting Absences

If your child is sick or absent for any reason, please report the absence to the School Office by either leaving a message with a reason for the absence on the School Sick Line or speaking to someone in the office. The telephone number is 01270 749908.



New Starters – September 2022

The transition programme has begun for newstarters of EYFS with half the children from each class coming in for a story and reading session. A full diary of events for EYFS new starters 2022 can be viewed on the website.

During the story and reading session there is an opportunity for you to check in school if you are eligible to income related free school meals. Just bring your national insurance number with you to the session to help us check. As an incentive we are offering those people who are eligible a free Mablins Lane branded school sweatshirt if you sign up on the day.

Cheshire East Survey

Cheshire East Council are updating their Childcare Sufficiency Assessment (CSA), which seeks to find out whether local parents and carers can access the childcare of their choice. The survey is open until today, 17th June 2022. Any parents and carers who complete the survey, will be entered into the prize draw to win a family ticket to the opening night of ALADDIN at Crewe Lyceum Theatre. Link address:

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/CheshireEastParent s22

Cheshire East Libraries Summer Reading Challenge

Cheshire East Libraries are excited to announce that we will be running the 'Gadgeteers' 2022 Summer Reading



Challenge in our libraries this summer. The launch date is Saturday 9th July.

You can find additional information and free resources to support children's reading for pleasure in the Summer Reading Challenge School Zone: Summer Reading Challenge. This page is frequently being up-dated by the Reading Agency so feel free to check back regularly.

Summer Term Events



We have looked at opportunities to welcome parents back on site and have scheduled events as follows:

YEAR GROUP ASSEMBLIES – MAIN HALL

w/b 20th June - Year group assemblies/Main Hall

Tuesday 21st JuneYear 39.15amWednesday 22nd JuneYear 29.15amThursday 23rd JuneYear 59.15am

FOR EASY ACCESS TO THE HALL YOU CAN ENTER THROUGH THE EYFS OUTDOOR AREA FROM THE PLAYGROUND.

Please note year 6 will be leading an end of year assembly in July, date to be confirmed.

PARENTS ARE INVITED TO THIS EVENT, WE ARE LIMITING IT TO 2 PEOPLE PER CHILD.

YEAR GROUP SPORTS DAY

w/b 27th June - Sports Day

 Monday 27th June
 Year 5/6
 1.30-3.00pm

 Tuesday 28th June
 Year 3/4
 1.30-3.00pm

 Wednesday 29th June
 EYFS
 9.15-10.30am

 Wednesday 29th June
 Year 1/2
 1.30-3.00pm

PARENTS ARE INVITED TO SPORTS DAY, WE ARE LIMITING IT TO 2 PEOPLE PER CHILD.

Town Sports

Crewe & Nantwich Town Sports event takes place next week. All the children that are taking part have received a letter. The dates and venue are as follows:-

TOWN SPORTS

FIELD EVENTS

CUMBERLAND TRACK
MONDAY 20th JUNE

5PM - 7PM/7:30PM

TRACK EVENTS

BARONY PLAYING FIELD
WEDNESDAY 22ND JUNE
5PM-8PM

Road Closure

For anybody who needs to use the A530 Middlewich Road near to the hospital, please be advised that the road will be closed for a period of 18 months. Please check out the information on the Cheshire East link: North West Crewe Package traffic management

Opening the Time Capsule

Did you attend Mablins Lane School in 1996? If you did Mrs.Barwick and Mrs.King would love you to come and join us and have a look at the children's work that was stored in the capsule - yours may be in there too.

We shall have tea/coffee and cake and a chat between 1pm and 3pm in the school hall on Friday 15th July. Please email to let us know if you are coming.

admin@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk

OPENING OF MABLINS 1996 TIME CAPSULE

If you attended in 1996 we invite you to join us Friday 15th July

lpm - 3pm Tea/coffee RSVP

admin@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk

KING GEORGE V PLAYING FIELD PUBLIC CONSULTATION SURVEY

Crewe FC, in collaboration with Cheshire East Council, are seeking your opinion about the partial re-development of King George V Playing Fields (KGVPF). As an FA Accredited Community Club, Crewe FC provides opportunities for over 450 players to take part in training, fun sessions and competitive football matches.

The club are seeking to find a new home in order that they can continue to develop and satisfy an ever increasing demand for access to high quality training facilities and match play pitches.

The development of a new floodlit Football Turf Pitch (FTP) at the KGVPF would not only provide a new home for Crewe FC but increase the opportunity and availability for a number of local community groups and other sports clubs to access high quality facilities in Crewe.

This survey, which will run until 15th July, is designed to find out peoples views of these plans, prior to the project moving forward. The survey can be accessed here;

https://kwiksurveys.com/s/LZIW6hEk

In addition to this, Crewe FC will be hosting a 'Public Consultation Event' on Saturday 25th June at the Wishing Well Georges Community Centre (CW2 8SL) where we will be showcasing the project storyboards & providing people with the opportunity to discuss the plans with the project team in more detail.

For clarity, the proposed development is to add a single, floodlit, secured, Football Turf Pitch (FTP) to the site, the boundary of which is outlined in red. It is not a proposal to develop the full site at the King George V Playing Fields.

Should you require any additional information in the meantime, or wish to discuss this further, prior to the open day on Saturday 25th June, please feel free to contact us on info@crewefc.org.uk

Kind regards Crewe FC



Year Group- Email Address Mablins Lane CP School

Our year group email addresses are still operational. Please use ONLY the following email addresses to contact your child's class teacher. They will respond during the school working hours of between 9.00am and 4.30pm, please note that many of the teachers are still in school and teaching key worker children.

eyfs@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk year1@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk year2@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk year3@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk year4@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk year5@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk year6@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Date	Event
20 th June	Town Sports Field Events Cumberland track 5-7/7:30pm
21 st June	Year 3 Assembly 9:15am
22 nd June	Year 2 Assembly 9:15am
22 nd June	Town Sports Track Events Barony Playings Fields 5-8pm
23 rd June	Year 5 Assembly 9:15am
27 th June	Year 5/6 Sports Day 1:30-3pm
28 th June	Year 3/4 Sports Day 1:30-3pm

29 th June	EYFS Sports Day 9:15-10:30am
29 th June	Year 1/2 Sports Day 1:30-3pm
15 th July	Opening of time capsule
21 st July	Break up for Summer Holidays

Kind regards

Mrs Justine Joule - Headteacher